TO:

FROM

MEMORANDUM

Mayor Quirk
Members of Council

: Rachel Dillabough, Town Clerk

SUBJECT: General Information Iltems

DATE:

February 7, 2024

Please notify the Clerk’s office if you wish to have any of these items placed on the agenda for
discussion:

i)
i)

ii)

vi)

.rd

Monthly Building Report for the month of December 2023.

Town of Mono requesting the Province and municipalities launch a province-wide road
safety educational program to be funded by the Ontario Lottery Corporation along with
increasing fines, deploying ASE outside Community Safety Zones, establishing a working
group, ensuring POA fines remain effective.

Municipality of Tweed requesting the License Plate Renewal System be reinstated and
allocate the resulting one billion dollars in revenue to address critical Ontario infrastructure
needs.

County of Prince Edward in support for the Province to expand the life span of fire
apparatus, specifically pertaining to the replacement of fire trucks due to insurance
requirements.

Townshp of Greater Madawaska requesting the government to support of Bill C-310 and
amendments to Subsections of the Income Tax Act to increase the amount of tax credits
for volunteer firefighters and search and rescue volunteer services from $3,000 to $10,000.
Town of Orangeville requesting the Province to conduct a comprehensive social and

economic prosperity review to promote the stability and sustainability of municipal finances
across Ontario.



